Dear [Senator],
I write to you today urging you to oppose President Biden’s latest nominee to lead the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives (ATF), Steve Dettelbach. 
The position of ATF Director demands an individual who will champion policies that make families safer – as opposed to making policy and regulations which adversely affect law abiding Americans.
In April of 2021 David Chipman was nominated to the same position. That nomination was quickly withdrawn (Sep 2021) after hundreds of thousands of voters expressed outrage at his checkered background and contrarian values. Voters knew that Chipman would not support freedom loving policy. 
The new nominee, Steve Dettelbach, doesn’t either. Mr Dettelbach is a failed politician, loosing the position of Lieutenant Governor on Ohio in 2018, supported universal background checks, and called for reinstatement of the failed 1994 assault-weapons ban, all jeopardizing the privacy of law-abiding gun owners and contradicting standing law. Mr. Dettelbach’s positions and values stand in contradiction to the millions of voters across the country embracing their Constitutional right to self-defense. 
America deserves an ATF Director who will be wedded to the rule of law, not one who will establish more roadblocks to our Constitutional right to safely own a firearm and protect our families. The nomination of Steve Dettelbach falls short of these most basic expectations to be the Director of the ATF.
Please oppose his confirmation.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]

